
TRINITYÕS SPRING RUMMAGE SALE CONTINUES TO BE POSTPONED

A suitable date for the rummage sale has not yet been determined.  Please DO NOT bring rummage items to the church at this 
time.  We will announce the dates we will begin receiving donations.  As you gather items remember, we cannot accept TVÕs, 
computers, or large appliances.  If you have questions about the sale, or would like to be part of our team, please contact:  
Kathy Laatsch, 885-5411.
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our mission: MAKING NEW DISCIPLES FOR JESUS CHRIST AND NURTURING ALL DISCIPLES IN FAITH

THE CHURCH HAS LEFT THE BUILDING

Trinity Church-United Methodist will be observing Wisconsin's Safer at Home order until at least May 26, to discourage the 
spread of COVID-19.! This means: 

¥ Many of our ministries continue through an online format, including worship services, ministry team meetings and 
online studies. (see p. 4 for online studies available.) 

¥ You can reach our staff who is usually working from home, by calling the church at (920-887-7211.)! Calls will be 
forwarded to Pastor Cherie and Janine, who will get back to you as soon as possible. 

¥ Find our worship services or devotions at!trinityumbd.org!or on our Facebook page. 

¥ The doors of the building may be closed, but the ministry of the church continues!

TRINITYÕS BUILDING IS CLOSED TO ALL ON-SITE ACTIVITIES FOR BOTH CHURCH AND OUTSIDE GROUPS

POSTPONED

Wandering in Time © Jan Richardson. janrichardson.com

http://trinityumbd.org/
http://trinityumbd.org/
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Dear Friends,
I have come to think of the pandemic as a 
storm that is most visible in its different 
impacts on people's lives.  One internet 
example has put this as though 'we are all 
in different boats through the storm.'  Just 
like a meteorological storm, it will not be 
felt the same in all places, creating huge 
damage in some places and merely 
inconvenient weather in others. This storm 
has dramatically changed how we offer 
ministry in our faith community.  It's kept 
people physically apart, but it's affected some of us in an even 
more profound way - when jobs have been reduced or lost, or 
loved ones have suffered or died due to the COVID-19 virus. 

Sometimes churches struggle tremendously with change and have 
trouble giving new things a try.  The pandemic has forced us to 
change how we do everything; we had no choice.  But some things 
do not change: the presence of God's love for us, and the mission 
of our church: making new disciples for Jesus Christ and nurturing 
all disciples in faith.  We can and will do this no matter what is 
happening in the world around us.  This is what God calls us to do 
and this is what God made us to do.

This storm we journey through together in ministry has brought us 
together in new and strange ways.  I'm grateful for those of you 
who invite people to join us online for worship and studies. I am 
blessed by everyone who has stepped up to help those things 
work or go better.  I celebrate our calling tree that checks in on 
people who can't get out and about often.  And I am filled with 
gladness that we continue to reach out to meet the needs of 
vulnerable people around us with Playground Movement projects 
and Second Harvest Mobile Food Pantry.

Friends, this storm will blow over and leave us with a world of new 
considerations.  We best hang on to any lessons we've learned 
that will help our ministry in the future.  If there are things that do 
not help us when this is over, let's hand those to our God for 
transformation and new understandings.  Our God never wastes 
anything; I trust the future will be filled with lessons we learned in 
this storm that will help us in many unexpected ways.  May we 
open our hearts to let God lead us.
Prayers and care for you and your family throughout this time, 

Cherie

Plans for Worship @ Trinity
Based on Wisconsin's 'Badger Bounce Back' 
program, we will be sharing worship by 
livestreaming on our website, FacebookLive and 
by radio broadcast - until we reach Phase II of that 
plan.  This is to prevent the spread of the 
coronavirus and keep as many people safe from 
contagion as possible.  Sometimes, when we have 
more than more than two or more persons working 
in close proximity during the online service, you will 
also note they are wearing masks, according to 
CDC recommendations.

Once we reach Phase II of the 'Badger Bounce 
Back' program, we will continue to livestream 
worship and also take 'reservations for in-person 
worship services' in the building.  At that time, we 
will be able to host gatherings for worship of up to 
50 people with safety guidelines in 
place.! When  we will reach Phase II is 
dependent on how soon identified cases of 
COVID-19 decline.  While we look forward to 
the day we can worship in the sanctuary 
together, at this time we cannot set a date to 
resume worship services in the building.

Adjustments "to get us through this 
time..."
As the pandemic began, many things changed and 
we can be sure they will change again!  Here are 
some adjustments made at Trinity:

¥ Boilers, water heaters and other 
appliances that use energy have been shut 
down or disconnected - easily started up 
when we need them again.

¥ Some of our church staff are working 
reduced hours, particularly if their work 
was dependent on building use or persons 
coming into the building.

¥ We have applied for a federal Payroll 
Protection Plan loan/grant, to bring back 
some of our church staff currently working 
reduced hours.  Their return would enable 
us to work on special projects that will 
prepare us for next steps in ministry.

Stay in the Know via Email
Did you know that you can receive a weekly email of 
worship events, committee meetings, and other activities 
and also the monthly newsletter can be emailed to you? 
Want to receive this communication?  Sign up on your 
attendance slip in the bulletin or email the church office at 
office@trinityumbd.org.  You will be added to the list of 
recipients.

Second Harvest Mobile Food Pantry
 Second Saturday Each Month 
Food distribution takes place from 8:30 to 10:00am.  
Cars will line up at MPTC to have a box placed in the 
trunk.  There will be no person to person contact nor 
any handling of the food.  The boxes for distribution will 
come already assembled by Second Harvest 
Foodbank.  If you have any questions please contact 
the church office at office@trinityumbd.org.

mailto:office@trinityumbd.org
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50+ Ministry Programming—Join us in 

Room 208Contact Deb at 50plus@trinityumbd.org to 
learn more about the 50+ ministry.
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ChildrenÕs News

Children’s Time
Calling all children! Your Sunday school teachers miss you! We would love to see what you are doing each week. 
Children's time is now being posted in the Facebook Group and we would love to see what you have made each 
week! 

Epic Journey - Postponed
Epic Journey will be postponed for now.  We will look into having the program as either 3-Sunday event or a weekend 
event later in the summer.

Kids Kouncil
Kids Council has gotten a slow start!  With events moving virtually, there isn’t a lot of prep we can do. If you haven’t 
filled out the Google form that was sent out earlier please do so.  Contact Jeni (children@trinityumbd.org) with any 
questions.

 - 11:00 AM Digging Deeper:  A discussion of the past SundayÕs sermon - and a look at the sermon for the Sunday !
   ahead.  You can join the group discussion from your phone or computer.  Please contact the  church o"ce so we can  !
   invite you each week.  Please have your Bibles ready.  Sorry, you will have to supply your own co#ee and cookies.  !
   Hope you can join us!!

 - Blanket Making  will continue with several ladies that will be completing them at their homes. If you would !
like to help, please email Deb at 50plus@trinityumbd.org or call the church o"ce. We have ßeece for the !
no-sew blankets, yarn for knitting or crocheting lap blankets, prayer shawls, prayer squares or baby blessing blankets.  
We would be happy to drop materials at your door!

 - Card Ministry - Volunteers are needed to write scripture and messages in cards that the church will supply.  !
   The cards that are completed will be sent to members of our congregation.  If you are able to be a part of this ministry !
   contact Deb at 50plus@trinityumbd.org.  !

- Greeting Cards Needed:  Now is a great time to be sorting through your desk drawers. As you uncover new !
treasures you forgot you had, please keep this in mind.  Any new greeting cards that say: Thinking of You, Miss You, 
Blank or Happy BirthdayÉ. Cards may be brought to church and placed in the bucket outside the parking lot doors on 
Monday mornings between 9am and noon.

Secret Sister Ministry
Please continue to lift your sister up in prayer daily and send her a greeting card or a note.   If you have any questions 
contact Kelly, kellymac303@hotmail.com or Colleen, cdfarmer84@yahoo.com. 

Face Masks Needed for Playground Movement and Other Community Needs
Trinity will be collecting face masks for various community needs.  If you are able to sew masks and/or donate masks 
contact Deb at 50plus@trinityumb.org.  Mask donations may be placed in a clear bag and placed in the bucket outside 
the church parking lot doors on Monday mornings between 9am and noon.
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Adult Study Opportunities — Online Bible Studies via Zoom

Young Adult Study - Thursday evenings - 7:00PM
The young adults just finished reading The Walk by Adam Hamilton. Our meetings have been virtual and the community 
has been great! If you would like to join our next study (to be determined) contact Jeni, jatyjeski@gmail.com or 
Rachel, rmbasel91@gmail.com.  We have had 4-5 young adults each week and we would love to have more join!

Monday Evening Study - 7:00PM - Beginning May 11 - 6 week study
Have you thought about the connection between faith, science, and the message of Jesus? Have you considered how 
we treat our neighbors and care for God’s creation? A new Bible study, A Hopeful Earth will explore these relationships. 
As people of faith we can make lasting changes that will enrich our lives and help our environment. Join Sally Cupery via 
Zoom on Monday evenings at 7:00 beginning May 11 for this 6 week study. To particpate in this study contact Sally by 
calling or texting her at 920-887-8726 or emailing her at sallycupery@gmail.com.

Purchase of the book, “A Hopeful Earth” is required by participants. Books are available from 
Cokesbury: https://www.cokesbury.com/A-Hopeful-Earth-1?refq=A%20Hopeful%20Earth or 
Amazon:https://www.amazon.com/Hopeful-Earth-Faith-Science-Message-ebook/dp/B007V69CKK/ref=sr_1_1?
crid=15Z266C5HUO9F&dchild=1&keywords=a+hopeful+earth&qid=1588093521&sprefix=A+Hopeful+Earth%2Caps%2C
797&sr=8-1.

Wednesday Morning Study - 10:00AM
Wednesday Study:  We began reading and discussing the book Evolution of the Word, by Marcus Borg.
We are reading the New Testament in the order the books were written, and learning more about the discussions of the 
early church that affect us as Christians today.  If you would like to learn more about this study contact Pastor Cherie at 
pastor@trinityumbd.org or call 920-887-7211 x1005.

Thursday Afternoon Women’s Study - 2:00PM
All women are invited to be part of this group to share readings, reflection and encouragement throughout this time. If 
you'd like to be part of this group that meets online via Zoom Conference at 2 p.m. on Thursdays, please contact Pastor 
Cherie at pastor@trinityumbd.org. 
We will begin reading a new book in May - Rhythms of Renewal: Trading Stress and Anxiety for a Life of Peace and 
Purpose, by Rebekah Lyons. There are rhythms of life we can learn from Jesus in scripture. Hardcover cost $16-20 
depending on #s ordered, or order for your Kindle for $10. 

SCRIP  - - How to purchase cards
Did you know that the SCRIP program is still active so you can continue to support the youth programming and the 
youth/young-adult mission team?  
There are NO sales from the office during this time; however, ONLINE sales are still ongoing.  If you would like to 
shop online, enroll on ShopWithScrip.com with our organization’s enrollment code: 56D115A636121.  
When you shop for SCRIP in the website, it will give you three options:  (1) physical, (2) ScripNow, and (3) reload.
(1)  Physical:  This option will ship a physical card to church, so please only use this after we resume attendance at
      church. 
(2)  ScripNow:  Once ordered this gives you a link in your account that you can either print to use at the store, or you
      can use the gift card number to order online.
(3)  Reload:  If you have an existing physical card, before you use the full balance you can reload the card and use 
      the same card.
There are also three ways to pay, either thru credit card, bank account or check.  At this time with limited church 
office hours please use the credit card or bank account options.
All cards, and many others as well, are available thru ordering online with the exception of Culvers and Recheks.  
Unfortunately those we purchase locally, but as soon as we can fellowship together again we will have those ready 
and waiting for you!

The SCRIP Program Coordinators
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Church Finances
We give thanks to each and everyone of you who has found a way to support the church financially through this time.  
At this time, we believe 'our boat' will stay afloat through this storm with your help!  We are blessed by all of you who 
have been able to maintain your financial commitment to the church and/or given whatever you can.  A special thanks 
to those of you who have sent your stimulus check to the church to help others because you realized you will be 
financially stable through this time.  Let's hold in prayer together everyone who has lost their job, had hours reduced or 
is in need of help.  If you are experiencing crisis and need help finding area resources, please contact Pastor Cherie 
(pastor@trinityumbd.org or 920-887-7211 ext. 1005.

Finance Monthly Update
In the table below are the income and expenses for 2020 YTD, along with the 2020 annual budget.  This information is 
the basis for the budget that the finance committee is working to finalize.  The 2020 budget will be reviewed and voted 
on at the March church council meeting.  Additional details for the 2020 financials are available thru the church office 
upon request.

Respectfully submitted,
Glenn Ingram – Finance Chair

General Fund March 2020 2020 YTD  2019 YTD 2020 Annual Budget

Unrestricted Income $28,917 $81,710 $86,027 $TBD

Fixed & Committee Expenses $32,928 $90,288 $93,863 $TBD

Apportionments $7,006 $7,670 $1,296 $65,208

Sponsor a Radio Broadcast in 2020!
Contact the church office, office@trinityumbd.org or 887-7211 x1000, to select a Sunday to sponsor the radio broadcast. 
A radio broadcast sponsorship is $50. We give thanks that the cost of our radio sponsorship continues to be lower 
because of a generous anonymous donor.

Memorials Given - -  The Trinity Memorial Fund has received $345 in memory of Rosemary Coles and $50 in 
memory of Jim Dearing. In memory of Sheri Born $1,700 has been given to Trinity’s General Fund. In memory of 
Jean Henke $100 has been given to Trinity’s Music Fund.  In memory of Elaine Ansay, $795 has been given to the 
2020 Concrete Project and $100 has been given toward a music or audio/video equipment purchase.  
We give thanks for all of these gifts of remembrance.
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Church Office Hours:  Monday - Thursday
8:00 am - Noon by phone

Join us for worship!  Sunday morning
9:30 am Livestream www.trinityumbd.org

or Facebook Live facebook.com/TrinityUMBD
11:00 am Listen to the broadcast on 1430WBEV or 

DailyDodge.com

Trinity Church’s Welcome Statement
Trinity Church-United Methodist acknowledges God claims each and every person as a beloved child.  No matter who you 
are, where you come from, how much you have, who you love, or how you identify, we welcome everyone who wishes to 
grow in their faith in Jesus Christ.  Regardless of where you are in your life and faith journey, we invite you to join us as we 
strive to serve each and every person, practicing the same inclusive love and intentional hospitality God so freely gives to 
us.  Trinity Church protects diversity in all its forms by focusing on God's grace being available to all and living out that grace 
through acts of love, mercy and justice.  ALL are welcome at Trinity Church.
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